





Kench Hill

Year 5 enjoyed a brilliant time at Kench Hill this month. The children tried archery and circus skills, baked their own bread, built dens, searched for snakes and lots more! The children were amazing at developing their independence and resilience in many ways over the week. It was a very special experience for all of them and know they will treasure the memories for years to come. Please check the website to see more photos of the adventures the children enjoyed.



Cycling for Jubilee!

The staff at Jubilee would love to raise funds to help pay for new resources to support all of the wonderful children's learning.

In order to raise money, teachers at Jubilee will be heading off on Saturday 18th June for a cycling adventure traveling from London all the way to Hastings. The tricky 50-mile route will test their resilience and strength and take approximately 7 hours to complete. With spirit and determination, they hope to raise lots of money for the school providing much needed stationery, books and work books for the children!

Please donate any amount you can by clicking here.

Thank You Mary!

Earlier this month, Mary Walker stepped down as Chair of Governors of Jubilee. Mary has been a governor since 2013, taking on the role of Chair from 2015-2022. Mary's impact has been powerful and wideranging. We are so grateful for all that she has done for Jubilee; her commitment and passion was inspiring to us all. Mary is looking forward to spending more time with friends and family but will still be a familiar face at school in her role as granny! Thank you Mary for your amazing leadership and support.

Farmers' Market

A huge thank you to the PTA for organising, and to all that helped out or came along to the Farmers' Market earlier this month. It was a glorious event on a warm day, where we all enjoyed the range of treats on offer as well as the opportunity to meet and socialise with other families at Jubilee. It was brilliant to see so many volunteers helping out – thank you so much if you gave your time to enable this event to happen. It was a first for the Jubilee Kid's Garden table too, and we were all so impressed with the gardens and all that they have achieved.



Class Assemblies	
I 0 th June	Year 5 Aspen
17 th June	Rec Chestnut
24 th June	Year 5 Alder







Year 4 LAMDA Showcase

This week Year 4 put on a fantastic showcase of their learning with Laura-Beth, our LAMDA coach. The LAMDA approach to performance ensures children develop their diction, body language and confidence when performing, as well as learning the lines and having fun! Well done to Year 4 for all their hard work and thank you to Laura-Beth for supporting them so brilliantly. A huge thank you to the PTA, who support the school to fund LAMDA for the children.

Uniform

Please order your school uniform for September by 10th June. If you order by this date, the uniform will arrive before the summer holiday. <u>Click here</u> to order.

Hackney School Streets

School Streets is the Council's programme to transform roads outside schools, so that pedestrians and cyclists are prioritised at school start and finish times.

The schemes tackle congestion and improve air quality at the school gates, making it easier and safer to walk and cycle to school.

They create a more pleasant environment for everyone, while making sure residents, businesses, pedestrians and cyclists can still use the road. Hackney have launched a survey to find out your views about the School Streets programme. Click here to have your say about the scheme around Jubilee Primary School.

PTA

Thank you to all who attended the PTA AGM this week. It was a great opportunity to hear a summary of all the achievements of the PTA last year, and how we are moving forward with exciting fundraising initiatives this year in our post-Covid restricted times. Serena Bobowski, Co-Chair, read her Chair's Report, which can be found here. Jeanne Firat-Becker, Co-Chair and Treasurer, presented the accounts from last year, which can be found here. Patrice North introduced herself to the group, as our new Chair of Governors, and both subcommittees of Gardening and Library provided an update (thank you to Zoe for leading on gardening and to Mara for the Library). We are so grateful to everyone who has played a part in the fundraising, however small, to enable the PTA to support the school in providing enriching activities and opportunities for the children. The PTA provide funds to enable the gardening sessions to happen for YR-Y6, to fund the LAMDA sessions for Y3-4, and to replenish books in our library, amongst other smaller projects.

NEXT STEPS: Jeanne, Serena and Osk (Secretary) plan to step down from their roles in Autumn 2022. We are looking for new candidates for the Chair, Treasurer and Secretary. Of course, we are also always looking for additional helping hands for other roles too! If you are interested in being part of the next chapter in the PTA story, please email jubileen16@gmail.com You do not need any professional qualifications for these roles.

Thank you!





School Council

School council have been busy making mini-beast hotels for the school grounds. We took cardboard tubes and stuffed them full of twigs, leaves and any other natural resources we could find in the meadow. We're hoping that they will encourage lots of mini-beasts to make their homes in our school grounds.

Super Songwriter!

Charlie Cook, Year 5, has been awarded 3rd place in an international competition for a song that he wrote entitled 'My House is on Fire, My Town is Dying'. The theme was: Life After Conflict. The competition was run by www.neversuchinnocence.com, and Charlie's song is featured on page 27 of the winners' book! Click here to see it and hear it. We are all very proud of him and love the song!

Date for the diary! Jubilee Summer Fair Saturday 2nd July, 1-5pm

Term Dates Reminder

Half term: Monday 30 May - Friday 3 June Last day of term: Wednesday 20th July, 2pm



This is your invitation to our Jubilee Bake Off Tea Party, in the meadow!

Please bring your cakes along to school by 2pm on Thursday 9th June.

Please bring along a treat to share.

The PTA will be selling ice cream and drinks.

All donated food will be free, but we will have donation points if you have some change to spare.



lce cream

